
 

 

 

 

 

Drop-off times: 9 AM – Completed K – 5th grade and 10:00 AM – Completed 6th – 10th grade 

Vista Camps drop off will begin at our local Tom Moore High School (700 TX-39, Ingram, TX 78025) 
football field parking lot. You will be directed into the parking lot where your child will be screened by 
our staff. Please have your Health Screening Form and Negative COVID-19 Test results ready to 
hand to our nurse/screener. Your child will have his/her temperature screened inside of your vehicle.  
A staff member will then go through the On-Site Heath Screening form.  AT ALL TIMES parents are 
expected to remain inside of their vehicle. At this point, campers will receive their nametag and cabin 
assignment.  

 

Once your child has been screened, he/she will be directed out of the vehicle to undergo a quick 
screening for lice.  Only one child is permitted in the lice screening area at a time. Once you have 
completed the screening process you will be given a form and directed to camp, via Cade Loop. NO 
CAMPER will be allowed on camp property who has not undergone the screening process.   

OPENING DAY HEALTH SCREENING &  
DROPOFF PROCEDURE 



Upon arrival a nurse will be stationed by the gate to take any medications your camper may have.  
Be sure EVERY bottle is labeled with his/her first and last name and placed inside a Ziplock bag.  
Any instructions for our nurse MUST be written out and inside the Ziplock bag with the medica-
tions.  Medications not entered into CampMinder will not be administered. Please limit your camp-
ers medications to only essential medicine.  We have plenty of over the counter medications in our 
infirmary, if your camper should need it. You can ALWAYS call us at ANY time to chat with one of 
our nurses. A nurse will then direct you to the drop off zones.   

If you have a Sierra Vista camper follow the pink line on map. You will pull straight through the 
gate and up and around towards girl’s camp.  Rio Vista Campers follow the blue line on map. You 
will turn right and make your way to Rio Vista. Parents will be dropping their camper off in front of 
their designated cabins. All parents MUST remain inside of their vehicle.  If you have to drop off at 
both camps please drop off your Sierra Vista Camper first, then continue on to Rio Vista. Once 
you have arrived in front of their cabin, say your goodbyes!  Counselors will be there to unload 
your camper’s luggage.  PLEASE label All your child’s bags and items, this will ensure an easy 
transition for their items. We are asking that you limit your campers packing to only the essential 
items to keep the cabins clean and organized.  

Once you have dropped off your child pull ahead down through the middle of camp, and head out 

towards the gate (red line on map). See you in a couple weeks! 


